
 

27th June 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am writing with a few updates from our temporary base here at NUSA. First of all I would like 

to say a big thank you to you all for your support and understanding since we had to leave 

Firbeck on Friday. We understand that this has all been a bit unsettling for some but we have 

been so lucky to all be relocated to NUSA and to have access to such fantastic facilities. The 

children have settled in really well, are enjoying their new space and absolutely loving the 

dinners!  

 

We will update you on when we will be back at Firbeck but we will certainly be here for 

tomorrow and some or all of next week. Please make sure we have your most recent 

contact details in the office and keep checking our website for updates. 

 

After school clubs such as the new family learning club have had to be cancelled but Area 

Band is still going ahead today (Thursday), you should have already received a letter about 

this.  

 

The Bilborough Arts festival is still going ahead this weekend. Unfortunately as we have not 

been able to finish our entries, Firbeck won’t be displaying any work this weekend. We will try 

and get it finished and displayed for you to see when we are back at Firbeck. 

 

Year 6s were due to be doing their Bikeability training this week, I have spoken to a 

representative from Ridewise and we are trying to rearrange the sessions before the end of 

the term. I will keep you up to date when we have confirmed the dates. 

 

Next week, the Reception class are going on their trip to the Sea Life Centre, if we are still 

based at NUSA we will simply rearrange collection from here, so the trip will go ahead as 

normal. Please see Mrs Johnstone if you have any other questions. 

 

The year 6 transition days are going ahead as normal next week, however we have 

rearranged the internal ones within Firbeck to the mornings Wednesday 10th and Thursday 

11th July. On these days your child will be told who their teacher is for next year and get to 

spend some time in their new classrooms. 

 

I know a few people have been asking so just to clarify, if you pay for nursery sessions or 

nursery dinners, please send in your payment in a named envelope so Miss Braun or the 

nursery team can pass on to the office. 

 

If you do need to contact us on the phone whist we are at NUSA please call 0115 900 8997. 

Thank you again for your patience and understanding during this unusual time. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Wendy Riley 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

   

 

 


